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Hello 4K Families! Spring Break is just days away and we have
wrapped up Spring Conferences. If you haven't had a chance to meet
with your child's teacher and would like to do so, please contact your
child's teacher to schedule a conference. As I visit classrooms across
our community, I have been so pleased to see the growth our students
are making in social and emotional, early literacy, and math. I hope
that you are also seeing this growth with your young learner at
home.

This last quarter of the school year provides an opportunity for us to
start thinking about Kindergarten. There are two opportunities I
would like to strongly encourage our families to consider having their
children participate this spring and summer. First, while it may seem
early, it is almost time to register for Kindergarten Here I Come! our
summer program for students to have the opportunity to experience
the kindergarten classrooms in their new school, play with friends
from 4K over the summer, and meet new friends they will be going to
school with in the fall. Students will also continue to practice and
reinforce the learning they had in 4K so they are prepared to pick
up when they walk into Kindergarten. The registration flyer for this
important opportunity is included in this newsletter on page 6. Next
month we will talk about the second opportunity, Kindergarten
Welcome Events that happen in each elementary school in either
spring or summer. Enjoy your spring break!

WHAT’S IN THISMONTH’S ISSUE?

Please note that we will not have school
starting March 21st through March 28th.
Students return to school on March 31st.

(920)832-6470



Rhyme is important in early literacy as it teaches children about language and separate sounds
within words. Rhymes are words that sound alike at the end, like bat & hat, map & tap, and dog
& log. Playing with rhymes allows children to hear the differences and similarities in how words
sound. Research shows that familiarity with rhyme allows for another pathway to reading and
future reading success. Playful experiences in rhyme help children grow in reading, cognitive, and
language development. Exposure to play with words gives children another pathway to reading.
You can support this growth at home in your everyday routines.

Here are some examples of ways to practice rhyme with your child:
Read books with rhyme
Point out rhyming words in your home environment (floor/door)
Play rhyming games
Sing rhyming songs
Read Nursery Rhymes an online book you can read again and again

DID YOU KNOW?
THE IMPORTANCE OF RHYME

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_lKP2KVQD__UZrZsnkM9AZwgSn6FoVT-/view?usp=sharing


TUCKER’S CORNER

How to Help Children Regulate Strong Emotions

Here are a few tools and strategies that can
help children learn about emotions and how
to handle them:

Read books about being angry. Talk about
what the character does and how they
handle their emotions.
Read the story about Tucker Turtle. He
teaches children steps about how to calm
their bodies when they are upset.
Explore choices that may calm your child
when they are feeling mad.
Puppets and toys can be great tools to role
play situations about expressing anger in
an acceptable way.
Notice and label when you, your child or
others are angry. Talk about choices that
are appropriate and safe.

Regulating strong emotions can be a difficult
task for young children. This is a skill that can
be taught and practiced with children. It is
important that children learn that it is normal
to get angry. The goal is to teach children useful
and acceptable ways to manage their feelings,
especially strong emotions. A child who has been
taught how to recognize and understand anger
in themselves and others will be less likely to
express their anger in aggressive and destructive
ways. Managing feelings is a life-long skill
necessary for children to be happy and healthy.



THE LITERACY CORNER

Learning to Write

Children are born into a world full of print (Fountas and Pinnell). Your child observes you making
grocery lists, writing notes, making signs, filling out forms, and using email and text messaging. Your
child’s early attempts at writing are important experiences for them. They play at writing just like
they play at cooking, building, and reading. The more opportunities you can create for your child to
play with writing the more they will learn about both writing and reading.

In the 4K classroom you child is participating in many different kinds of writing including
bookmaking. Bookmaking is something your child can also do at home. Books may include pictures
only, scribble writing, pictures and attempts at letters or pictures along with letters and words. The
goal of bookmaking is to help children see themselves as writers.

This month's recommendations focus on Authors we LOVE:
Lois Ehlert
Rosemary Wells
Donald Crews
Tana Hoban
Denise Fleming
Amy Krause Rosenthal
Eric Carle
Jerry Pinkney
Leo Lionni
Mo Willems

4K OFFICE
CONTACT

INFORMATION
Suzette Preston, Director of 4-Year-Old Kindergarten
Kabao Moua, Dean of Students

Karissa Covington & Joan Kretz
Appleton Community 4K Administrative Assistants

Appleton Community 4K
2701 N Oneida Street, Suite C2
Appleton, WI 54911

Phone: (920) 852-5600
Fax: (920) 852-5601
E-mail: community-4k@aasd.k12.wi.us

It’s almost time to
register for the
Kindergarten Here
I Come! summer
school program. See
page 6 of this
newsletter for more
information!
Registration starts
April 14th!

mailto:community-4k@aasd.k12.wi.us


FROM THE SCHOOL NURSE:

Health Services * P.O. Box 2019, Appleton, WI 54911 * 920-852-5344

CDC’s Quit Smokingsmokefree.gov

Department of Health Services website

https://www.cdc.gov/tobacco/campaign/tips/quit-smoking/index.html
https://smokefree.gov/
https://www.dhs.wisconsin.gov/oral-health/find-dental-care.htm






COMMUNITY OPPORTUNITIES
FOR STUDENTS

2025-2026 4K
ENROLLMENT

The AASD shares local, community opportunities for
students. These community opportunities include
upcoming events and activities such as art and music
camps, youth athletics, cultural events, enrichment
programs, and more. We encourage AASD families to
regularly review these opportunities for students of all
ages. Check out the AASD COMMUNITY OPPORTUNITIES
FOR STUDENTS WEBPAGE for a current list of
opportunities for students.

Do you know a child who
will be 4 years old on or
before September 1st?!

Appleton Community 4K
enrollment for the
2025-2026 school year
began on Monday,
February 10th, 2025!

Find more information on
our 4K website:
4k.aasd.k12.wi.us/our_schoo
l/enrollment

https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/families/community_opportunities_for_students
https://www.aasd.k12.wi.us/families/community_opportunities_for_students
http://4k.aasd.k12.wi.us/our_school/enrollment
http://4k.aasd.k12.wi.us/our_school/enrollment

